HANFORD HIGH BULLETIN

Students

Congratulations to the Hanford High School Boys Track team who earned the CIF Central Section Academic Award. The team had a collective GPA of 3.41.

Congratulations to Isaiah Cantu who earned a WYL and Area Championship for the 400m in track. He also earned a 4th place finish in the Valley Track Finals.

Congratulations to Hannah Giles who earned the Division II Valley Championship in the 200 individual Medley.

Students should return all textbooks and pay all fines by 4:00 pm tomorrow, Friday, June 3rd. During the summer the Library will be closed and Mrs. Riddle our ASB finance clerk will not accept textbooks. All athletes who do not return their books by 4:00 pm, the last day of school will not be able to get a clearance card until after school starts in August. **Every** student who is **100% DEBT FREE** by 4:00 pm on Friday, June 3rd, will receive a **FREE** HHS spirit shirt at walk through after purchasing a ASB card. Letters will be mailed to all parents mid-June if a student has any outstanding fees on their account. Thank you for your cooperation and thank you for an amazing school year!

Seniors: Don't miss out on Sober Grad, Friday, June 3rd at the Kings Fairgrounds from 10 p.m. – 4 a.m. Tickets will be sold before graduation practice on Wednesday, June 1st in the Presentation Center and Thursday, June 2nd in the New Gym. Tickets are \$20 pre-sale and \$25 at the door. Great DJ, fun and prizes. Prizes include I Pads, Laptops, Gaming Station, Cash and TV's to name a few. So don't miss out!!

Attention all athletes (Especially Fall Athletes): We will be having our Physical Nite on Monday, 6/13 beginning at 5:00 p.m. in the Main Office. Cost is \$18.00. You can pick up paperwork needed in the Athletic Office on your **break** or **lunch only.**

Attn. Students: As you are aware we are going to a modified closed campus next year. Freshman and Sophomore students will be restricted to campus while Junior and Seniors in good standing will be allowed to leave campus during lunch. Good Standing means that students are not academically ineligible or citizenship ineligible. Current sophomores and junior's who are ineligible at the end of this school year, will not be allowed off campus for lunch during the entire first semester next year. In addition if you have failed to fulfill your Thursday/Saturday school requirements for the current school year, you will be deemed ineligible and will loose your lunch privileges for next year. Eligibility is reviewed at the semester only. The choices you make today will definitely impact you next year.

Attn. Students: Current 9th -11th grade students must submit current immunization records indicating that the Tdap vaccine has been received on or after the 10th birthday. By law, all students entering 7th-12th grades will need proof of a whooping cough booster shot prior to the start of the 2011-12 school year. Students who have not submitted proper notification and proof of receiving the Tdap booster shot will <u>not</u> be able to start school until proof is received. We encourage all current 9th-11th grade HHS students to bring a copy of their immunization records to Mrs. Downing our school registrar, located in the main office. If you have not had the Tdap vaccine, information regarding the Kings County Health Department vaccination clinic schedule was mailed to all HHS families in the HHS April Newsletter.

If you are interested in learning how to play an instrument and want to learn how to read music please sign-up for Beginning Band! It's not too late to add!

Wisdom

"To finish the moment, to find the journey's end in every step of the road, to live the greatest number of good hours, is wisdom." - Ralph Waldo Emerson

Explain - Tell How

Bullpups remember...your character counts everywhere...all the time!